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MINUTES 
 
Committee Members in Attendance: Deborah Yates, Crystal McKay, Tuesday Brooks, Daniel 
Clark, Dominique Mejia, Joshua Clennon 
 
Committee Members not in Attendance: Jennifer Prince, Jamilah Clark, Marquis Harrison, 
Troy Gethers, Leevert Holmes, Tamara Martin, Mari-Moss 
 
Discussion 

 
Fun 1st – Howard Hesson 
Fun 1st provides programming that promotes the development of health behaviors.  Their 
program offers fun fitness and nutrition classes, covering a variety of issues facing 
students.  They empower students, educators and communities to take control of their 
health.  For further information go to contactus@fun1st.org  Fun1st is currently operating 
in two schools in Harlem as well as the YMCA. 
 
 
CUNY New Visitors Center Advanced Science Research Center – Camille 
Santistevan 
Ms. Santistevan came to the Education Youth and Libraries committee meeting to inform 
the community about a new Science center that will focus on five interconnected areas of 
science; nanoscience, photonics, structural biology, neuroscience and environmental 
science.  It is located at 85 St. Nicholas Terrace at the CUNY Graduate Center.  They are 
hoping to encourage group visits from schools.  Currently open to the public on the first 
Monday of every month but hoping to expand those hours as they hire staff.  A open 
house is scheduled for Monday December 3rd from 5:30 to 7:30 pm. 
 
 
Announcements 
Let The Youth Speak - Update   

mailto:contactus@fun1st.org


Committee member Dominque Mejia is currently working with the Safety Committee on 
this year’s Let the Youth Speak event.  A date has not been settled on but the topic is 
Safety. 
Harlem Park to Park 
Morgan Fowler from Harlem Park to Park is currently surveying all businesses in 
Harlem.   
 
 
  
Macomb’s Bridge Library 

 Construction is beginning and should be completed in the summer of 2019. 
 
 
 
Next Committee Meeting Date will be December 18th being held at the Community Board 
Harlem Office located at 215 West 125 Street on the 4th floor at 6:30pm. 
 
 
Minutes Prepared by: Deborah Yates 


